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troversy and many others.  I was 

asked to do a walking tour of Har-

risville.  Please visit www.ripr.org 

to listen to these stories.  The 

walking tour can be downloaded to 

your smart phone and you can play 

it while you walk among the  

historic sites. 

   On November 30th I was ap-

pointed to serve on the State of 

Rhode Island Advisory Commis-

sion on Historical Cemeteries to 

fill the vacancy created when  

Henry Duquette resigned.  If you 

have any cemetery concerns in 

December 2015  

******************************  
Presidentõs Message 

Burrillville Historical & Preservation Society Newsletter  

 

Meetings 
Tues., Jan. 26 ï Meeting 7:00 
p.m. 
 
Tues., Feb. 23 ï Meeting 7:00 
p.m. 
 
Tues., March 22 ï Meeting.  
Election of officers.  7:00 p.m. 

The Life and Travels of Hiram 
S. Salisbury, 1815 - 1843. 

The Entire Second Grade visits the 

Bridgeton School 

   We had successful fundraisers 

this fall with the Halloween Ba-

zaar in October and the Holiday 

Bazaar in November.   

   RI Public Radio aired ñOne 

Square Mile,ò a series of stories 

about the town of Burrillville.  

Some of the topics covered 

were:  Burrillville Hockey, the 

Western Hotel, Addieville East 

Farm, Spring Lake, Zambarano, 

the proposed power plant con-

On December 10 and 11 the entire second grade from 

Burrillville visited the Bridgeton School for an educa-

tional experience.  The first bus arrived at 9:00 A.M.  

As the children left the bus, they were greeted by the 

sound of the bell ringing in the bell tower.  They were 

divided into two groups and each group spent about 

35 minutes in each classroom.  The research room was set up 

as a classroom with many artifacts displayed.  BH&PS mem-

ber and former teacher, Kate Lambert, held up each artifact 

and the children were asked to guess what it was.   In the 

meeting room Betty Mencucci showed ñthenò and ñnowò 

 photos of places in Burrillville.  Following their experience in 

the classrooms, Kate Lambert joined them on the bus where 

they toured different sections of town for some lessons in local 

history.  At 12:30 another bus arrived and the process was  

repeatedé and the next day we did it twice more!   

Bus drops off students from Steere Farm Elementary 

Kate Lambert shows the second graders some 
Burrillville artifacts 

Providence County, please 

bring those concerns to my at-

tention.  Happy Holidays! 

Betty Mencucci 



 

2  The Historian       

The Cemetery Committee meets on the first  

Thursday of each month at 6:00 p.m.  Everyone is 

welcome to attend.  Please consider adopting a  

cemetery or join us at a cleanup.  

Cemetery Conservation Report 
Gravestone conservation work has been completed 

in Cemetery #2, the Brown-Millard Lot off East 

Wallum Lake Road.  We were unable to repair the 

marble headstone of Smith S. Stanfield.  It was bro-

ken in three pieces and the marble is crumbling.  A 

woodchuck had made his residence amongst some 

of the grave markers, throwing out large amounts of 

gravel to build his home.    

Howland Cemetery 
The Howland Cemetery located off Wallum Lake 

Road behind the old Singleton house was cleaned 

by the Cemetery Committee on November 22.  

Shortly afterward, three Howland descendants 

from New York and Massachusetts contacted us 

to visit this cemetery.  Since there is no path to 

the cemetery, they needed a guide.  On December 

6th, Betty and Carlo Mencucci led them to this 

ancient burying ground.  All of the burials are  

unmarked fieldstones which date back to the 

1700s.  It was an unusually warm December day 

which made for a pleasant walk in the woods. 

Howland family descendants 
Mark A. Davis, Adam Davis, Arlene Davis 

óTis the season to clean a cemetery. 
Five members of the Cemetery Committee took 
advantage of a warm December day to clean 
Cemetery #114, the Aaron Smith Lot off  
Broncos Highway.  Committee member Richard 
Nolan is dressed for the season and stands with 
his rake and cutters admiring the groupôs work. 

While visiting the cemetery in Glocester at the  

Harmony Chapel we noticed that the gravestone of 

Chico Jolly was loose and was twisted on its base 

(probably from being struck with a lawn mower).  

Since this burial is part of a Burrillville family in the 

Tinkham Lot, we decided to clean the stone and se-

cure it to its base.  This is a very unique burial.  The 

stone is inscribed with the following:  Col. Chico 
Jolly.  Born Chiapas Mexico. 1951-1957.  
Colonel Chico was a monkey! 

   The warm weather allowed us to start conserva-

tion work in Cemetery #6, the Paine Lot on Hill 

Road.  The cemetery is on a hill and most of the 

stones were leaning downhill at a severe angle.   

    We also cleaned Cemetery #44 located between 

Liston Lane and Spring Lake.   

   We would like to extend a big thank you to the 

OôKeefe Brothers in Uxbridge who donated loam so 

that we could plant ñno mowò grass seed in the 

Keach Cemetery.  Some of the loam will be used to 

cover the gravel area in Cemetery #2 created by the 

woodchuck. 

Cemetery #2, Brown-Millard Lot 


